
RCW 70A.15.3110  Air pollution control authority—Assumption of 
control by department.  (1) If, after thirty days from the time that 
the department issues a report or order to an authority under RCW 
70A.15.3090 and 70A.15.3100, such authority has not taken action which 
indicates that it is attempting in good faith to implement the 
recommendations or actions of the department as set forth in the 
report or order, the department may, by order, declare as null and 
void any or all ordinances, resolutions, rules or regulations of such 
authority relating to the control and/or prevention of air pollution, 
and at such time the department shall become the sole body with 
authority to make and enforce rules and regulations for the control 
and/or prevention of air pollution within the geographical area of 
such authority. If this occurs, the department may assume all those 
powers which are given to it by law to effectuate the purposes of this 
chapter. The department may, by order, continue in effect and enforce 
provisions of the ordinances, resolutions, or rules of such authority 
which are not less stringent than those requirements which the 
department may have found applicable to the area under RCW 
70A.15.3000, until such time as the department adopts its own rules. 
Any rules promulgated by the department shall be subject to the 
provisions of chapter 34.05 RCW. Any enforcement actions shall be 
subject to RCW 43.21B.300 or 43.21B.310.

(2) No provision of this chapter is intended to prohibit any 
authority from reestablishing its air pollution control program which 
meets with the approval of the department and which complies with the 
purposes of this chapter and with applicable rules and orders of the 
department.

(3) Nothing in this chapter shall prevent the department from 
withdrawing the exercise of its jurisdiction over an authority upon 
its own motion if the department has found at a hearing held in 
accordance with chapters 42.30 and 34.05 RCW, that the air pollution 
prevention and control program of such authority will be carried out 
in good faith, that such program will do all that is possible and 
reasonable to control and/or prevent air pollution within the 
geographical area over which it has jurisdiction, and that the program 
complies with the provisions of this chapter. Upon the withdrawal of 
the department, the department shall prescribe certain recommendations 
as to how air pollution prevention and/or control is to be effectively 
accomplished and guidelines which will assist the authority in 
carrying out the recommendations of the department.  [2020 c 20 § 
1109; 1991 c 199 § 715; 1987 c 109 § 46; 1969 ex.s. c 168 § 42; 1967 c 
238 § 56. Formerly RCW 70.94.410.]

Finding—1991 c 199: See note following RCW 70A.15.1005.
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1987 c 109: See notes following RCW 43.21B.001.
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